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JOURNAL OF L I Q U I D  CHROMATOGRAPHY, 6(8) ,  1549-1550 (1983) 

BOOK REVIEW -___ 

ADVANCES IN THIN LAYER CHROMATOGRAPHY - CHEMICAL & ENVIRONMENTAL 
APPLICATIONS, J. C. Touchstone, ed., Wiley-Interscience, New York, 
1982, 521 pp., $55.00 ( U S ) .  

In comparison to gas chromatography, the development of the thin 
layer technique has been relatively modest. Nevertheless, major 
improvements have been introduced also in this relatively simple 
technique which help to retain its position in analytical chemistry 
and to utilize more fully its advantages. Among the recent 
developments in TLC, the introduction of narrow-classified normal 
and reversed-phase sorbents, and modifications of the development 
technique (including pressurized chambers) should be mentioned as 
we17 as the increasing use o f  auxilliary equipment such as 
densitometers (cf. for instance, ref. 1-3). 

The book edited by J. C. Touchstone is an illustration o f  these 
trends. 
during the Second Biennial Symposium on Thin Layer Chromatography 
held in December, 1980 at the University of Pennsylvania School of 
Medicine. As a typical proceedings volume, it is composed of a 
number of reviews on various aspects of TLC, systematic 
investigations of methodological problems (especially quantitative 
scanning with photometric or radiometric detectors) and brief 
reports of current work in clinical and environmental analysis. 
Most of the papers are concerned with quantitative evaluation of 
the thin-layer chromatograms. 

The review articles discuss actual directions o f  development of 
TLC: applications of chemically bonded (silanized) adsorbents, 
preparative TLC, ion exchange systems in clinical analysis; the 
role of solvent type on selectivity is discussed. A series o f  
investigations are concerned with the application of new scanning 
equipment for quantitative evaluation of chromatograms and 
systematic analysis o f  various groups of substances - steroids, 
lipids, mycotoxins, sulfonamides, bile acids, pesticides, 
polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons. 

Novel techniques o f  TLC are illustrated in the papers. 
instance, in a study on the analysis of mycotoxins, it is 
demonstrated that the combination of multiple and continuous 

It contains 41 communications and lectures presented 
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development permits to improve greatly the separation and 
quantitative analysis of complex mixtures. Several examples o f  
automation of analysis are given. 

The content of the book i s  a good representation of the present 
state o f  thin ‘layer chromatography. It will be useful to those 
interested in quantitative clinical and environmental analysis and 
biomedical research. 
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